
 

 

SAN BERNARDINO COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT (SBCCD) 
Educational Master Planning Project   

  
December 16, 2022 – Final Project Update 

 
The Educational Master Planning (EMP) Project for SBCCD and its two colleges, Crafton Hills 
College (CHC) and San Bernardino Valley College (SBVC), has now completed its work. Each 
college’s Educational Master Plan Committee (EMPC), with technical / facilitative support by 
the Collaborative Brain Trust (CBT), met regularly throughout the Fall Semester to complete 
project activities and provide oversight to plan development.  Christopher Crew, Interim 
Director of Research, Planning, and Institutional Effectiveness, and Nohemy Ornelas, Vice 
Chancellor of Educational and Student Support Services, served as the District liaisons to CBT 
for the project.  
 
The two college Educational Master Plan Committees (EMPCs) and the CBT team progressed 
through the three-phase project, working with the EMPC liaisons, Gio Sosa (CHC) and Joanna 
Oxendine (SBVC). Following the October goal-setting sessions, each college’s EMPC reviewed 
and refined the Strategic Directions and Supporting Actions, in alignment with the SBCCD 
Strategic Plan 2022-2027, that were developed at their respective sessions. A multi-week 
campus review followed, and the EMPCs met again in early December to review feedback and 
consider any further revisions.  
 
The final draft of each college’s Educational Master Plan 2023 -2028 is now complete, and the 
project was completed December 16, 2022.  The Draft EMPs are scheduled to go to the Board 
of Trustees in Spring, following final participatory governance reviews. 
 
The CBT team congratulates both colleges on a job well done, with a special appreciation to the 
EMP Committees for not only their time commitment and hard work, but also their thoughtful 
efforts to be inclusive and to provide direction for San Bernardino Valley College and Crafton 
Hills College for their next five years in serving students, communities, and employers of the 
region.  


